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Resolution - A Resolution Awarding the Reyes Group Ltd. as the Low Bidder for Miscellaneous City Wide
Asphalt Repairs (Street Department Maintenance Budget - General Fund)
Consider the Resolution awarding the Reyes Group Ltd. as the low bidder for miscellaneous city asphalt
repairs.
The Public Works Staff recommends approval of the Resolution.
To supplement the work performed by city street maintenance crews, outside contractors are hired to perform
street, sidewalk and curb repairs. The role of these contractors is to provide services that the city work force
cannot provide due to lack of time, staffing, equipment or expertise. There are numerous asphalt roads within
the City that need larger scale repair (mill and overlays, full depth repairs, etc.) that are beyond staff’s abilities
and are on a smaller scale than Reynolds Asphalt typically handles. The specific locations for these current
miscellaneous repairs are:  Old Holland Road, Carlin Road, Cardinal Road, Main Street and S. 2nd Avenue.

To foster competition among contractors for the best unit prices the miscellaneous asphalt repairs were
advertised on Bid Sync on May 18, 2018 with bids received on June 8, 2018. There were 5 bidders for this
work. The lowest qualified bidder was Reyes Group, Ltd. Bids ranged for the specific repairs from a low bid of
$156,213.00 to a high bid of $571,792.12.
The intent is to use the unit prices from the current bid items for other asphalt repairs elsewhere within the
City.  The award of the bid is for one year with the option to renew for 4 additional one year periods.

The estimated yearly expenditure by the Streets Department for this type of asphalt work is $200,000 to
$300,000 per year.
Outside contractors are essential to accomplish the work load for repairing and maintaining the streets and
sidewalks within the City. References have been checked for Reyes Group Ltd. with generally good results.
Based upon these references the Public Works Department believes that the Reyes Group Ltd. has the
necessary staff and equipment to successfully complete the project.

The Director of Public Works will be in attendance at the meeting to answer Council’s questions.  A resolution
and bid tab is attached for Council’s consideration.
The funding source is the yearly Street Department budget appropriations from the General Fund.
David Boski, P.E., Asst. Director of Public Works - Transportation,
817-276-4208
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